
Integrated Impact Assessment Statement 
 
Development and Business Services Operating Model 
It has not been possible to implement the Development and Business Services Operating Model as 
proposed due to the impact of Coronavirus (COVID-19) on service delivery.  It is intended to achieve 
this saving through internal service efficiencies across the Sustainable Development service in 
2022/23.  It is not anticipated that these efficiencies will to lead to positive or negative impacts for 
people with protected characteristics, people vulnerable of falling into poverty, geographical 
communities or Council staff 
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